[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Colleague,
I am seeking your support in this association selection to go forward a second time as our candidate for Balmoral DEA in next year’s council elections.
It was something of a surprise when I gained the fifth and last seat in 2014. The win when it happened was due to my ability to get increasing numbers of transfers as candidates were eliminated. It thus proved impossible for the second DUP candidate – who turned out to be my nearest rival – to stay in front of me. I would hope to be able to achieve this a second time and think I have been sufficiently effective and open, as the sitting councillor, to get the necessary transfers. I will also have a certain advantage from being an incumbent candidate and the only of the five, originally elected in 2014, who hasn’t since left the council.
I have now served four years as a councillor, the first year of which was when we were in transition or shadow form. In that time, I have learned how to be effective through working with and building relationships with council officials and colleagues. However I am aware many projects and proposals take a long time to seed and then develop or grow. A second term – if elected again – would see a number of these coming to fruition if I was still around to husband them.
I have been diligent in my attendance at both council and community meetings and taken up a host of constituency issues in Balmoral and in wider South Belfast, not to mention the city centre. One major effort has been in relation to the dereliction around Shaftesbury Square where I have had some short-term successes. I have campaigned for a review of the proposal by Translink for a Transport Hub, and not so Central bus and train Station, in Durham Street.
I am vice-chair of the second most important council committee, City Growth and Regeneration, while also a member throughout the term of the Licensing Committee. I was chair of the Diversity Working Group until the Alliance Party brought about its abolition.
My proposal for a Blitz Memorial in the City Hall grounds was agreed in principle in council but blocked by the Alliance Party in committee as they and Sinn Fein wanted an equality review of all outside statuary first (too ‘male, pale and stale’ they said). However officials in City Hall are considering an alternative location in Cathedral Gardens, which was actually a bomb site in 1941. I am hopeful this may progress if I maintain the pressure.
Over my term, I have been a consistent member of the South Belfast District Community Safety and Policing Partnership and of the council’s South Belfast Area Working Group which I chair this year. It has been effective in allocating Local Investment Fund grants, recipients of which have included Ballynafeigh and Sandy Row Orange Halls, projects in Taughmonagh and Annadale, not to mention a large number of alley gates in both the Botanic and Balmoral DEAs. 
For all these reasons I therefore ask for your vote at Friday night’s meeting.
Thanks for your support over my term.
Jeffrey Dudgeon (Cllr.)
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